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 3  Looking Back...
See what was happening 5 and 10 years ago at this fire department.

Can you believe it’s October already?  Oh where has the summer gone.  I guess it won’t be long until the snow is flying again.  Anyway, we have a short newsletter this month, so read on.
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Stations
Not a whole lot going on in this area this month.  However, that is going to change in the very near future.  First of all, each station has been assigned a Lieutenant to oversee all aspects of the station.  This includes building maintenance and upkeep as well as apparatus issues.  These positions are similar to the Station Captain positions a few years ago that you might remember.  If you have an issue concerning this area, you should direct it to the appropriate Lieutenant.  Lieutenant Mckee has been assigned Station 51 and Lieutenant Wymer has been assigned Station 52.  Secondly, the Fire Protection District Board has tentatively agreed in concept to fund approximately $62,000 in improvements to both stations.  The final approval will hopefully come at their next meeting scheduled for October 14th.  I will have more on this in the next newsletter.

So far so good on the septic system modifications at Station 51.  Of course, it would happen to be one of the driest summers on record, but we should not tempt fate.  We still need to conserve water whenever possible, and still no car or truck washing inside the bays.

Permanant station assignments are almost a reality.  The policy has been written but still needs approval from some of the committee members.  It will be posted for review as soon as this takes place.
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Apparatus
The new aerial committee has completed  the specification process and is about ready to present the package for bids.  Meanwhile, the district board is moving forward on issuing a debt to cover the expense.  

Lieutenants’ Mckee and Wymer are working on apparatus check sheets and daily maintenance schedules for their respective apparatus.  Now that all of the new apparatus is in and have all their equipment mounted, this project is possible.  Once these sheets are out, they shall be used to check the apparatus for completeness, operation, etc.  The cabinets on each piece is designed with the best interest of the department in mind.  At no time shall an employee take it upon themself to move or even remove equipment to suit their taste, even if it is just for the shift.  Suggestions on equipment placement shall be directed to Lieutenant Mckee, Lieutenant Wymer, or Chief Pell.

Pump tests are coming up in the near future.  Dave Cook, our chief mechanic, will be on site to help us conduct these tests.  Please assist him in any way possible when he’s here.

Did you know ...... ?

That the San Francisco cable cars are the only mobile national monument?

Iceland consumes more Coca-Cola per capita than any other nation?

That the average life span of a Major League baseball is 7 pitches?
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Miscellaneous
All battalion officers have been instructed to have Johnson County send a secondary page on all “working incidents” that indicates such.  This should help those who live some distance away to make the call to respond or not.

Lori Roberts is on a 90-day leave of absence from October 1st through December 31st.

Kevin Skipper has been appointed as Cadet Advisor.  Please extend him any support or help he may need to get the program back up and running.  Congratulations Kevin!

PMT Ambulance Service has received permission from Community Hospitals to pursue ALS service throught the EMS Commission.  If all goes well, we should have a contract between PMT and the fire department signed by the time you read this.

ISO has been invited to survey our district.  The last time this was done was in 1984.  This is a huge (at least it was then) undertaking that involves all areas of the department.  Chief Brown is project lead for this endeavor.  Please extend  your cooperation on this matter if called upon to help.

The booster club has brought in over $12,000 so far (as of 9/22/98).  We have about $8,000 in expenses this time around.  So, we’ve already covered that and beginning to turn a profit.

Set your calendars!  The 1999 Awards Banquet is set for Saturday, February 6th, 1999 again at Valle Vista Country Club in Greenwood.  More details on this as the event nears.

As you may have heard, the 1998 hiring process is well under way.  Most of the testing for all applicants will take place this month.  We will list the names of the new individuals next month.

Rural Metro is offering an EMT update class NOvember 7th & 8th.  Call 955-3562 if you still need this class.

Attention all paramedics:  The next paramedic meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 6th I believe at 9am at Station 51.  Captain Thacker will notify everyone of the exact time.  Sponsorship and protocols will be two of the main topics discussed.

Fire Prevention Week is October 5th through the 9th this year.  We have scheduled extra personnel on these days since we will be going out to each of the schools again.  Remember to bring your class A shirt and badge to work on these days.  See Lieutenant Arkins with any questions on this worthwhile event.  There will also be an open house at station 52 on Wed. Oct.7 from 4p - 8p.

Speaking of worthwile events, thanks to everyone who helped collect for the MDA on Labor Day weekend.  We collected somewhere in the neighborhood of $5,200.

For those who attend the Johnson County Firefighter’s Association meetings, the December meeting will be a “get together” at a local restaurant with the meeting to follow.  This will double as a Christmas party.  

Thanks to all those who helped with this year’s Home-A-Rama.  The show was a success and saw just over 30,000 guests.

The Auxiliary will be hosting their annual Halloween party for the kids on October 30, 1998.  Sign up sheets are posted at each station.  Please make sure your child is signed up no later than October 20.

Did you notice? ....

- The new tornado siren installed on a pole behind the Blockbuster Video?

- The new WHITE CASTLE restaurant being built on 135 next to the Steak and Shake?

- That we are still up about 7% over last year’s run load?  Continued on that track, that will put us at around 1300 by the end of the year.

Computer Corner
WHAT HAPPENED? We were doing so good for a long time, then all of a sudden, tons of incomplete or missing reports!  Part of it may have been a computer glitch at Station 52 where the keyboard was partially unplugged causing the “tab” key not function.  Without the tab key, it’s virtually impossible to not get an error or lock up.  This is now fixed.  Please make every effort to make sure your report is completed as soon as possible after a call.  This report will serve as essentially the only record of what happened, what we did, etc.

Remember, when starting a report in the computer, ALWAYS start with a FIRE report.  This will reduce the possibility of problems with the software while doing your report.

Policy Updates:
Be sure to read the memo boards or check the policy manual for the following updates that have come out this past month:

Policy 214 - Respiratory Protection.

Looking Back.....10 years ago......
October 3, 1988.  Double fatality from an auto accident at SR 37 and Stones Crossing Road.

October 6, 1988.  Run to Marsh Supermarket on an injured person.  We had no one on duty that day and no one responded.  Myers Ambulance did the run.

October 27, 1988.  New ping pong supplies are purchased!!

Looking Back..... 5 years ago.......
October 7, 1993.  Run to South Morgantown Road on a man trampled by a horse.

October 23, 1993.  Run to San Marcos Drive on working residence fire.  (1st of three actually in as many days!)

October 23, 1993, The day we sold Rescue Engine 54 ( a 1972 Ford pumper ).  It was sold (mainly donated) to Hamblin Township Fire Department in Brown County.  Rumour has it it’s still running!

October Birthdays

3 - Lori Roberts

12 - Brian Griffith

18 - John McMillan

28 - Jim Meacham

29 - Carey Slauter

30 - Bruce Alexander
Do you know anyone who fits in any of these categories?
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Worrywart: Has personal problems
that infringe on the workday

Clock-Watcher: Refuses to work
‘weekends or even a minute
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during deadline crunches





[image: image5.png]Antagonist: Is rude and
unpleasant to co-workers,
vendors and customers

an excuse for everything

Whiner: Complains no matter
‘what he or she is asked to do.

Thumb-Twiddler: Lacks

‘motivation and initiative

/& ?) Insubordinate
Subordinate: Challenges you in
front of other workers and managers

@ Tortoise: Shows up late or not at all




Till next month, Hasta la vista.

- Scott
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